
LOLA 
We are  very proud of all our children and the things they 
do outside of school.  From time to time, something comes 
along that deserves a special mention, particularly when it 
involves kindness to other people.  We have been made 
aware of some of the things that Lola (5SM) and her family 
have been up to recently in support of the homeless and 
people who are struggling to afford life’s essentials.  Lola 
has taken part in a few different activities, including giving 
up some of her time over Christmas; she has helped Santa 
collect money, delivered items for very young children to 
families in need and helped out at a foodbank.  Most 
recently, Lola cooked a vegetarian chilli which was given 
out to homeless people in Birmingham as part of an 
outreach project.  Lola - we are so proud to have you in our 
school.  You epitomise the values of kindness and empathy 
that we all need to show to people who need it most. 

NUMBER DAY 
We are delighted to be supporting the NSPCC by taking 
part in Number Day on Friday 4th February. Number Day is 
a great way to make maths fun and bring about a 
positive, can-do attitude towards numbers. We will be 
having a fun day of maths activities and we will be taking 
part in ‘Dress up 4 digits.’ Pupils are asked to wear an item 
of clothing with a number on it. It can be a football 
shirt, netball shirt, jumper, T-Shirt or even a onesie! You 
can get even more creative by dressing in a numbers 
theme outfit you've made. To help raise money for 
NSPCC, we are asking for a suggested donation of £2 
through your School Money account. We'd love everyone 
in the school to take part in this special event. On 
average, a child contacts Childline every 25 seconds. Let's 
help as much as we can by having fun with maths and 
donating what we can.  

COVID-19 ISOLATION AND TEST REPORTING 
Covid-19 cases continue to increase in our school.  I am 
told it is a similar picture in most schools at the moment.  
We have had more than 80 cases since the start of term.  
Some of you have faced disruption as a result 
of this, for which we apologise.  Thank you for 
the overwhelming support we have had.  
Please continue to report your child’s test 
results - you can do so using this QR code. 

ANTI-RACISM PLEDGE 
Our anti-racism drive continues and on the back of this 
newsletter is something that we have been working on.  
This is our pledge as a school.  The document gives the 
rationale for our pledge, links to the UN Rights of the Child 
and some quotes, both from famous people and from 
some of our own children, taken last year.  In the middle, 
we explain our five strands of our pledge:  Listen, Educate, 
Represent, Stand Up and Speak Out, Celebrate.  We have 
already started using the pledge in our recruitment; all 
members of staff and governors will be expected to 
commit to the pledge.  As always, if you have any 
suggestions as to how we can do better in our fight against 
racism, please get in touch.  Thank you for your support. 

CHILDREN’S ANTI-RACISM GROUP 
On a related topic, we have a very enthusiastic and active 
children’s anti-racism group in school.  At present, we do 
not have any representation from Year 3 in the children’s 
group because we wanted to give them time to settle in 
first, but they are very settled now and it is right that they 
should be represented in the group.  Therefore, we have 
had a chat with Year 3 this week and given them an 
application form to fill in if they want to be involved.  They 
don’t have to fill the form in if they don’t want to but if 
they would like to be considered as their class’ 
representative on the group, they need to return their 
completed form by Monday 31st January.  If your child 
doesn’t have a form, you can access it here: https://
www.beechesjnr.bham.sch.uk/about-us/anti-racism  

SCHOOL DRIVEWAY 
Thank you for listening to our request not to drive onto the 
site at the start and end of the day.  Please do not use the 
school entrance as a turning circle; this causes considerable 
inconvenience and danger to children and the community. 
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All our newsletters can be seen in colour on our website.  

DIARY DATES 

Thu 3 Feb  Professor McGinty visiting Year 3 
Fri 4 Feb  Number Day - non-uniform 
Tue 15 & Wed 16 Feb  Parents’ evenings 
Mon 21 - Fri 25 Feb  Half Term 
Mon 14 - Fri 18 Mar  Whole school Science Week 
Fri 18 Mar  Red Nose Day - non-uniform 

TEAM POINTS THIS WEEK 
1 Team Malala (Yellow)  313 
2 Team Zephaniah (Green)  303 
3 Team Cadbury  (Red)  290 
4 Team Lewis (Blue)   257 

BEECHES BRILLIANT READERS 
Year 3:  Ziya (3SP)  Year 4: Isaiah (4RW) 
Year 5: Sofia (5CS)  Year 6: Adana (6IS) 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
3AL: Umaiza 4AP: Lily 5CL: Ria 6IS: Joban 
3AP: Charlie 4KP: Neveah 5CS: Dolten 6KA: Irfan 
3SP: Darla Rae 4RW: Isaiah 5SM: Hamza 6LA: Dhruv 
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PARENTS’ EVENINGS 

Due to the ongoing Covid-19 situation and the very high 
case numbers in our school,  we regret that February’s 
parents’ evenings will be held online and not in-person.  
We will give you more information about booking 
appointments and joining online in due course. 

FOOTBALL REPORT 

Giselle has written about last night’s football match:  
We played Lyndon Green Juniors and even though both 
teams, played very well we won 4-0. Our whole team 
played well; our amazing striker (Hannah) scored all four 
goals with assists from Lilly (our captain,) Abbie, and 
myself. Our goalkeeper Ellie and our defenders, Milli and 
Adana, made sure we kept a clean sheet.  We are really 
pleased that we won and are very excited to play again.  
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